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PPG Meeting
	Date:


29th November 2017
Time:


6pm
Venue:


Kingston Hill
Attendees:



Sarah Foddy(SF), Amanda Legg(AL), Gemma Pope(GP), Susan Ingram(SI), Alex Kirkley(AK), Melissa Gregory(MG), Nicholas Man(NM), Thelma Lobo(TL), Andrew Frenkiel(AF), Leilah Ozaibi.
Apologies:
Diane McLaughlin(DM)




	Agenda:
1. Saturday Clinics

2. Review of appointment systems

3. New phone system

4. Infection Control

5. AOB


	No.
	Notes
	Actioned by

	1.
	The Saturday morning clinics from our Fairfield branch have now been delayed as we are awaiting our new contract. We already have a Saturday clinic but the changes are there will be two reception staff, the phones will be on and 4 hours of doctor time.
	

	2.
	Our appointments systems have changed, we no longer have the ‘ring back at 2pm’ we have a cancellation list instead which is working really well. We have also introduced 0-10 year slots, this has also worked really well.
	

	3.
	We have now had a new phone system. This was recommended by the Kingston CCG. This is an internet based system. There were a couple of hiccups with the system but these have now been rectified. One pro of the system is we can directly transfer calls from branch to branch, however not the University as it’s the university telephone system which is used there.
	

	4.
	We had an infection control audit, there was found to be no major concerns – only a couple of sinks need replacing. 
	

	5.
	Online registrations – process explained, first initial sign up needs to be in person as we need to see photographic ID. Then you receive your log in details and then you are able to book appointments online. Only to book one appointment at a time.
	

	6.
	There is now an extra part of registration form that needs to be filled in – this is the patient declaration for patients that are not ordinarily resident from the UK. However we cannot turn anyone away and have to register as everyone is entitled to primary care. Everyone is entitled to free emergency care but non-emergency for non UK citizens would not be.
	

	7.
	TL mentioned she had trouble booking an appointment.
	

	8.
	Discussion about walk in clinics – the extended access services was explained. In the borough of Kingston upon Thames are: Kingston Health Centre, Surbiton Health Centre and the Merritt Medical Centre in Chessington. These hub appointments are offered if there are no appointments left and the patient needs an appointment urgently.
	

	9.
	NM explained that he had some problems with Boots in New Malden, he has had discussions with PJ regarding this – he is hoping that a senior member of staff from Boots will come in for a meeting with PJ.
	

	10.
	111 can book appointments directly to out of hours clinics.
	

	11.
	Discussion about antibiotics and how they are becoming more resistant so they are not always prescribed.
	

	Next meeting: Thursday 19th April 2018


